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   Ref: 2016/571                                                       Date: 29.10.2016 

 
 

The Office Bearers/ Central Committee Members/ State Body 
Chiefs 

A.I.B.R.F 
 

Dear Comrades, 
 
                        Re: Second Phase of Agitational Programmes of 
                              AIBRF in support of Pending Issues of Retirees 

                              From 01-11-2016 to 31.12.2016. 
                              Memorandum to be submitted 

 
With further reference our circular no. 2016/553 dated 

10.10.2016 on the subject of second phase of agitation 
programmes, We now enclose draft of the memorandum to be 
used for submission  to the honourable Central Ministers and 
Members of the Parliament during the months of November and 
December, 2016 by our state bodies, affiliates and activists. 

 
2. We have already issued detailed instruction and procedure to 

be adopted for submission of the memorandum. 
 

3 We hope by now state bodies/ affiliates must have chalked out 
detailed programmes in this regard for implementing it 

successfully. We request you to advise us the details of the 
programme for our record. 
 
4. As regards Dharna programmes to be conducted, we are 

issuing detailed instructions separately shortly. 
 
5 We wish very Happy Diwali & Prosperous New Year to all our 

comrades and well wishers.  
 

                                  With Warm Greetings,   
    
                                                          Yours Sincerely, 

 

                                                       
                                                          ( S.C.JAIN ) 

                                                GENERAL SECRETARY 
 

 


